NOTICE
Town of Lowell

SELECT BOARD MEETING
THE LOWELL SELECTBOARD WILL MEET ON

Tuesday April 25, 2023 AT 5:30 P.M.
AT THE TOWN OFFICE BUILDING.

AGENDA:

ADDITIONS & DELETIONS

CREDIT CARDS ZOOM MEETING

SIGN ORDERS

REVIEW MINUTES FROM April 11, 2023.
OTHER BUSINESS

SELECTBOARD:
Darren Pion-Chm.
Wayne Richardson
Jennifer Blay

MINUTES
SELECTBOARD MEETING
TOWN OF LOWELL
Meeting held on April 25, 2023.

Board members present:

Darren Pion-Chm., Wayne Richardson, Jennifer Blay
Christy Pion- Clerk/Asst. Treasurer/Selectboard Clerk

Rebecca DiZazzo-Treasurer/Deling. Tax Col.

Calvin Allen-Road Commissioner

The meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m.

Additions and Deletions:

Zoom meeting with Credit card company was cancelled for a second time-Deleted from agenda.

Other Business:

Jenn mentioned to the other Board members that she had been approached by AJ Sicotte on
finishing the trails with the remaining stay mat. He had told her that he had spare time to do it
right now. The other Board members would like to see the park fixed up before laying the rest of
the stay mat. Darren mentioned that he would like to take a look at the trails himself to get an
idea of what it is going to take to clean it up. The Board discussed amongst themselves to make a
plan of what their vision would be for Lowell Community Trails. Jenn would like to plan a day
to get together with the other Board members to look at the trails. The Board unanimously
agreed to meet on Wednesday, April 26, 2023, at 3:30 pm. Jenn will let AJ know that he will
need to hold off until after the Board has a chance to assess the trails.

Christy shared a letter from Vtrans about new signage that will be put on two of the bridges in
Lowell. One being Potter Brook bridge and the other being Hazen Brook bridge.

The Sheriff Contract was corrected and signed by the Board.

Truck access weight permits were approved and signed for the following: AmeriGas, Blow &
Cote, Inc., Desrochers Bulk Service, Inc., and Dan Pepin Excavating & Trucking.

Calvin asked the Board if they were planning to pave any roads this year? $196,001.00 is
available in the paving fund as of now. The Board agreed to let Calvin call around to get
estimates so that the town will possibly be able to pave the really bad portions of Irish Hill Road.
The Clerk and Treasurer have notified the Board that they have scheduled vacation time in
September 2023, and the office will be closed during that week.



Minutes from April 11, 2023:

e Minutes from April 11, 2023 were approved by the Board unanimously.

Sign Orders:

e Orders were approved and signed by the Board unanimously for the Treasurer.

Board Warrants:

> General Order#14 $ 47,279.71
» General Order#15 $ 26,167.89
» Payroll Order#9  $ 6,071.72

$ 79,519.32

Signed by the Board for the Treasurer to draw checks totaling -
Meeting adjourned at 6:47 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by Christy M. Pion

Next meeting date: May 9, 2023 at the Town Office Building.

Darren Pion-Chair Christy M. Pion-Selectboard Clerk

Wayne Richardson-Select Person Jennifer Blay-Select Person



